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BOS – Minutes – 12.6.2021 
 
The Board of Selectmen Meeting minutes of December 6, 2021. 
 
Present:  Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Chris Williams, Selectman; Donald Mayland, Selectman;  Emily Egan, Secretary; members of 
the press and public. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm. 
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the agenda.  D. Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.  
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 1, 2021 regular meeting.  D. Mayland seconded, and the 
motion was approved unanimously. 
 
First Selectman Report 
The Selectmen thanked Jon Higgins (Planning & Zoning Commission), Bill Willis (Board of Finance) and Steve Victory (ZBA) for 
their decades of volunteer service on the listed boards.   
 
The Selectmen discussed the Train/Railroad Station Depot building and C. Rand mentioned that he has spoken with the State Historic 
Preservation Office and as a municipality we would be eligible for state funding to restore elements of the building.  The Selectmen 
discussed the multiple proposals that have been submitted for the building in Lakeville and unanimously decided that all planning 
should be pursued once the current neighborhood projects that are underway or proposed have been addressed and that at this time 
only maintenance to the building will be pursued.   
 
C. Rand mentioned a meeting held on Sunday, December 5, 2021 with doctors and multiple CEO’s from the area to hear concerns 
about the changes being made at Nuvance Health Sharon Hospital.   
 
New Business: 

a. C. Williams made a motion to approve the 2022 Board of Selectmen Meeting dates.  Meetings will continue to be the first 
Monday of the month at 5pm (except July & September).  D. Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.  

 
b. C. Williams made a motion to approve the December 2021 Appointments list from the Town Clerk (See Attached).  D. 

Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   
 

c. The Tax Collector recommended the total list of $1,142.12 in tax refunds due to overpayment: (See attached list.)  The 
Selectmen moved, seconded and approved the tax refunds unanimously. 

 
Selectmen’s Reports 
C. Williams thanked Resident Trooper William Veras for hosting the first Salisbury Toy Drive on Dec. 4, 2021.  The event was very 
successful, he also thanked the town employees for helping out with the event and everyone who donated. 
 
D. Mayland thanked C. Williams and the other veterans for the ceremony and dedication of the new memorial on Veterans Day. 
 
Citizen Comments 
Susan Galluzzo, on behalf of the Lakeville Community Conservancy, mentioned she has submitted a proposal for the Train/Railroad 
Station Depot building.  She asked this discussion be added to the next agenda.   
 
Adjourn:  5:21pm 
 
 
 



 
Appointments for December 2021 
 
Board of Assessment Appeals 
John D. Harney, Jr.     2 year term to fill vacancy until next election 
 
Historic District Commission 
(5-year term) 
Carol Mason  
Kathy Voldstad, Alternate (1-year term) 
Heidi Hoeller, Alternate (1-year term) 
 
Historic District Commission Advisory Board  
(1 year term) 
Candace Cuniberti 
Digby Brown 
Leon McLain 
 
Northwest Council of Governments 
(1-year term) 
Curtis G. Rand 
Christian E. Williams 
Donald Mayland 
 
Water Pollution Control Authority 
(5-year term) 
John Whalen 
Jim Rutledge 
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